
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Arlington School Board minutes  - Page 1 of 1 - January 19, 2018 

 ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS Item C-1-c 
 Committee of the Whole Meeting 
 January 19, 2018 

 
The Arlington School Board convened on Friday, January 19, 2018, at 8:33 AM at 1426 North 
Quincy Street, Arlington, Virginia. 
 
Present were: 
Barbara Kanninen, Chair  
Reid Goldstein, Vice Chair 
James Lander, Member  
Tannia Talento, Member 
Nancy Van Doren, Member 
 
Also present were: 
Dr. Patrick K. Murphy, Superintendent  
Mr. John Chadwick, Assistant Superintendent, Facilities and Operations 
Cintia Johnson, Assistant Superintendent, Administrative Services 
Dr. Tara Nattrass, Assistant Superintendent, Instruction 
Lisa Stengle, Executive Director, Planning and Evaluation 
 
 
Dr. Kanninen called the meeting to order and reviewed the agenda which was focused on options 
and transfers opportunities in Arlington Public Schools. Dr. Nattrass provided an overview of new 
procedures in place for options and transfers. She then reviewed proposed policy changes to 
implement these new procedures. Ms. Stengle and Dr. Nattrass then described the procedures 
being implemented for 2018 which relate to the application process and to the lottery and sibling 
preference.  Items to address later as APS prepares for the 2019 school year were also reviewed. 
These include refining the definition of option schools, and how to manage secondary siblings and 
secondary lottery allocation. The Board and staff discussed all of these topics, and Board members 
asked questions and shared feedback with staff on the information provided. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:45 AM. 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
Melanie Elliott, Clerk Barbara Kanninen, Chair 
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